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them to give us short case reports, and have in this way secured a
few short papers.

We felt that the presentation of elinical cases, with the ensuing
discussions, would be of much greater interest and advantage to the
profession than listening to a number of lengthy papers. Our
policy has been to invite members outside the eity of Toronto only
to take part in the symposia and to read papers, and it was only
because, in some of the sections, we failed to secure a sufficient
number in spite of repeated appeals, that we have had to fall back
upon some of the Toronto members. I think the members of the
Association generally do not fully realize the extreme difficulty,
often amounting to impossibility, of securing papers from members
in country districts.

Whilst we have endeavored to provide a varied and interesting
clinical programme, we have not been unmindful of the social side,
and I therefore hope you will find the mecting hoth instruetive and
enjoyable.

I should like to take this opportunity of referring to the great
loss which the profession in the Provinee of Ontario has sustained
in the untimely and tragie death of a former President of this
Association, the late Dr. James F. W. Ross. He always took the
keenest interest in the affairs of this Association, and was present
at our last meeting at Niagara Falls. IIe could always be relied
upon to do his utmost to further the interests of his beloved pro-
fession, and it is scarcely necessary for me to say that the pro-
fession, as a whole, and this Association in particular, has lost a
very staunch friend, and onc whose place it will be difficult or
impossible to fill.

I should like also to refer to the loss which the profession
throughout Canada has sustained in the death of Dr. James Bell
of Montreal. Ile was onc of our truly great men, and has done a
great deal to elevate the standing of the Canadian medieal pro-
fession,

As cach year of my professional life passes, my convietion
becomes stronger that an organization of some kind to hind the
profession together is an ahsolute necessity, and that for this
purpose we could have nothing better than our Ontario Medieal
Association, which is a potent influence for the good of the pro-
fession and the publie. )

When it was first suggested that this Association should become
a branch of the Dominion Medical Association, many of us feared
that in this way we might lose our identity. As the scheme has
eventually materialized, however, I think it a distinet advantage



